
Building for
the future

The Community and Sports Centre will provide the village with superb,
combined facilities for sports and social activities, fit for the 21st

century.  The project will be funded by building some private housing.
Outline Planning Approval was granted in 2010.

We are now almost ready to submit the Final Planning Application.  
Once this application has been approved by Uttlesford District Council 
construction work can proceed.

Key features include:

in the new Village Hall and Pavilion:
 a large hall seating up to 150 people
 a smaller meeting room
 a fully fitted kitchen
 a large reception area and masses of storage space
 separate male and female toilets, a disabled toilet and baby changing 

facilities
 “Home and Away” changing rooms with lockers showers and toilets 
 a Club Room providing a place for teams and spectators to 

congregate and have light refreshments, without entering the main 
building with dirty boots, etc.  This is a new feature not included in the 
Outline Planning Application.   

and externally:
 the cricket pitch - no longer competing with the football pitches - with 

new football pitches to the north of the existing Playing Fields
 a floodlit multi-use games area (MUGA) allowing outdoor games all 

year round
 a storage building for ground maintenance equipment
 a new access road to the north and ample car parking
 10 market-priced houses to fund the project and 4 affordable homes 

for local people.
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New Community Centre = New Community Spirit

Despite its obvious and severe limitations, the existing Village Hall plays 
host to a surprising number of community groups, clubs and events:

 The Friendship Club
 The Manuden Women’s Institute
 Parish Council
 Guides
 Brownies
 Children’s Birthday/Christmas Parties
 Pilates
 Line Dancing
 ad hoc social events.

We will be able to do so much more with better facilities, including a cafe 
area, bar and comfortable seating:

 Youth Club
 Cinema Club
 Amateur Dramatic Society
 Visiting Entertainments
 Wedding Receptions

 Parties and celebrations
 Badminton league
 Table Tennis
 Keep Fit
 Bridge / Whist 

A modern village hall in Manuden has been the dream of many for years; 
now the dream is about to become reality.



The Proposed New Village Hall / Pavilion

 A large hall with a floor area of 139 sq.m. with priority for village use, 
including a stage and a roof/ceiling height suitable for badminton,
energy efficient and with barn-like architecture in keeping with its rural 
setting.

 Space for village clubs, social activities, wedding receptions, parties, a 
hall suitable for indoor sports such as badminton, gymnastics, short-mat 
bowls etc.

 Seating for 150 people.

 Much more storage space than in the Outline Planning Application.

 A multi-purpose room for smaller meetings and gatherings, once again 
with priority for village use.  This room, adjacent to the main hall can be 
opened up to enlarge the effective size of the hall.

 A large reception area and a small office.

 A fully fitted kitchen with plenty of storage space; internal and external 
access.

 Toilets, separate male and female, disabled WC, baby changing 
facilities.

 All areas accessible to and suitable for wheelchair users. Enhanced 
acoustics for the hard of hearing.

 ‘Home and Away’ changing rooms with lockers, showers, toilets and 
storage space for sports equipment.

 A Club Room providing a place for teams and spectators to congregate 
and have light refreshments, without entering the main part of the 
building with dirty boots, etc.  This is a new feature not included in the 
Outline Planning Application.   









The Facilities – Main Features
No. Size Notes

New 
Building:

Village Hall Area:

1 630 sq m Energy efficient.
Disabled access to all parts of building
Barn-like style to fit countryside setting

Entrance Foyer

Multi-Use Hall

1

1

52.3sq m

16.4m x 8.5m
x 6.1m clear 

height

Includes cloakroom and small office

Seating for 150 people
Badminton court
Portable equipment for Table Tennis etc
Acoustic induction loop for the aurally impaired
Semi-sprung hardwood strip floor

Stage

Meeting Room

Kitchen

Bar/store

Store Rooms

1

1

1

1

5

8.5m x 3.6m

8.68m x 5.17m

5.35m x 7.9m

2.05m x 2.8m

60 sq m

Permanent

For smaller meetings etc.  

With servery

Separate from kitchen with own store

Including 2 large lockable store rooms opening on to 
main hall

Toilets

Disabled Toilet 

2

1

Male 2.8 x 2.6m
Female 4.1 x 2.7m

2.6m x 1.5m

Separate male and female

Disabled WC and baby changing facilities

Pavilion Area:
Changing Rooms 2 6m x 4.8m each En suite showers, WCs and benches

Can accommodate two football/cricket teams
Officials/Disabled
Changing Room

Club Room

2

1

8m x 5.6m in total

5.84m x 5.75m

En suite WC and shower

For teams to assemble before games, for spectators 
and light refreshments

Externally:
Multi-Use Games 
Area

Cricket Pitch

Football Pitches

1

1

2/3

34m x 37m Fenced off all weather surface, floodlit for 2 Tennis 
courts, 5-a-side football, netball, hockey, basketball

No longer overlapping with football

Space for 2 full size and 1 junior pitch 

Machinery Store

New Access 
Road 

Footpath

Car Parking

1 Mowers for pitches, goal posts, etc.

New access road with adequate site lines

From existing entrance to Village Hall and Pavilion 
with low level lighting

92 spaces



Multi Use Games Area

The sports facilities will include a Multi Use Games Area (MUGA). This is a cost effective way of providing for a 
range of sport, recreation and play activities on one site. 

The MUGA will be the size of two tennis courts, fenced with recessed storage areas, rebound panels for ball
games and low level directional floodlighting. Its surface will be sand filled synthetic turf on top of a rubber shock 
pad.

It will be useable all year including the long, dark winter nights.  It will be low maintenance.

Activities that can be accommodated include: netball, five a side football, fitness training, basketball, hockey and 
tennis.

MUGAs are also suitable for recreational and play uses such as Youth clubs, Brownies, Cubs etc.

It will be an important source of income for the site as a whole.





Affordable Housing

The Rural Community Council of Essex carried out a Housing Needs Survey in Manuden in 2008.  The survey 
showed a need for some affordable housing.  Four such houses will therefore be built within the housing 
development as a whole. Two of them will have two bedrooms and the other two will have three bedrooms each. 

In conjunction with Pelham Structures we have agreed in principle that the English Rural Housing Association will 
own and manage the houses.

Because the houses will be built outside the village development boundary, the housing association, in 
conjunction with Uttlesford District Council, will allocate them as a matter of priority to people with a strong local 
connection to Manuden. In rural areas, such as this, there is no “right-to-acquire” houses owned by housing 
associations so the houses will remain more affordable than open market houses - and available to local people -
in perpetuity.

Pelham Structures, our preferred developer for the whole project, has built a number of Affordable Houses within 
larger housing developments.  They all sit comfortably beside the market price houses and share the very 
attractive design features and external appearance that distinguish Pelham Structures’ buildings in general. 





The Site Layout
The new houses are required to finance the project, as well as complying with the housing needs 

survey of 2008, all other means of funding has been exhausted.

The proposed layout of the site takes account of advice from Uttlesford Planning Control and is subject to Final Planning Approval:

- The houses need to be sited close to the existing houses at the edge of the Village.

- The mixture of detached, semi-detached and Affordable Housing is appropriate to the village’s needs. 

- Essex Highways require a new access road to the north because of the increased volume of traffic which the new facilities will create. 

- The existing houses adjacent to the Playing Fields will continue to use the existing access road, but this road will become much quieter as 
vehicular traffic for the community and sports facilities and the new houses will use the new entrance.

- The footpath from the Street to the Community Centre will have low-level lighting at night.

- By moving the football pitches it will be possible to restore the cricket square to its former glory and rest it during the winter.

- There will be two full-sized football pitches and one mini-soccer pitch. This should enable the same amount of football to be played as 
currently, with more flexibility in wet weather.

- The MUGA is sited away from the houses and screened by the new hall. 

- The Children’s Play Area will stay where it is.

- Extensive tree planting will take place to replace trees removed and soften the view of the development on the road from Clavering.
For each tree removed approximately 3 more will be planted.











The Village Owning its Own Facilities

The proposal involves the acquisition of FREEHOLD 
ownership of 16.8 acres for the village; that is some 5 
acres of the current playing field and an additional 12 
acres.

The site will be vested in trustees who will hold it for the 
benefit of the village.

It is difficult to over emphasise the importance of 
permanent ownership of the land and all the facilities.  
(The Playing Fields are currently leased from the 
Battlement Trust.)

Changes and improvements can be made from time to 
time - subject to planning permission - as the village 
requires, without reference to any third party. Grants are 
also more readily available for freehold sites.

Investments can be made for the long-term benefit of 
successive generations of village residents.

The social and recreational amenity purpose 
of the site can be protected for ever!
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Sustainability and the Environment

Energy Conservation

All the houses and the community facilities, will be constructed to the highest 
standards of energy efficiency, as required these days by Building 
Regulations.

A bore hole will provide part of the water supply. Waste water will be 
conserved.  Hot water, for instance, from showers and baths will pass 
through heat exchangers so as to provide more clean hot water.

Other economically viable ways of making the buildings as green as possible 
are currently being researched.

Ecology of the Site

Surveys have been conducted by professional consultants and established
that:

The development of the site will not have a detrimental effect on the bat 
population. The new buildings may provide a more suitable habitat for bats 
than the currently undeveloped site.

No evidence of reptiles was found on the site. 

Except for a section of trees adjacent to the houses bordering the Playing 
Fields and adjacent to the road, most of the trees in the plantation will have to 
be felled.  In general they are of a very poor quality. New trees will be planted
to more than double the number removed.

In overall terms the development should in due course enhance the 
ecological value of the area.

Flood Risk

A flood risk assessment concluded that with the construction of effective 
soakaways there would be no increased risk of flooding to the village.  
Sewage will be treated in on-site facilities.



Building for
the future

Final Planning Application
Nearly There!

The Exhibition held in the Village Hall on 6th/7th January was well attended and the plans for the 
project received almost unanimous support.  Thank you to everyone who did attend and for your 
comments.  As a result the Steering Committee believes its mandate to proceed with the 
development has been further reinforced. In response to the principal issues raised at the 
exhibition:

1) It is argued by some that the new road access is too far out of the village and should be re-
sited nearer the planned new houses. This point of entry for the new road has been approved 
by Essex Highways as being in compliance with safety regulations and accepted by Uttlesford 
when they approved our Outline Planning Application.  An entry point close to the new houses 
would be no further away from the difficult turning from Maggott’s End and would have more 
difficult sight-lines.  It would also involve the wholesale removal of a large part of the high 
banking and overhanging trees which form such an attractive and distinctive feature of the 
approach to Manuden from the north. We will take the matter up with our road consultants 
again but doubt very much that the case for change will be supportable.

2) There were many questions about the Affordable Housing.  The number of Affordable 
Houses planned, namely four, was set as a result of the Housing Needs Survey conducted in 
the village in 2008 and accepted by the English Rural Housing Association, the nominated
supplier. It remains the best estimate of the likely need.  Two of the four houses could be 
made available on a part-equity basis but in the meantime, of course, economic conditions 
have worsened. Reduced mortgage availability has made it more difficult, in the experience of 
the Housing Association, to find willing buyers who have the necessary deposit and can 
secure a mortgage. Sadly the rent-only option is no longer as attractive as it was, rents being 
much higher than they were and tenancies are for a fixed period, not for life. Anyone with
connections to the village who is interested in applying must as a first step register their 
interest with Uttlesford DC Housing Department.

3) The Steering Committee remains committed, with Pelham Structures, to find ways to make the 
houses and community building environmentally efficient.

4) No clear view emerged at the Exhibition about the external surfaces of the community building 
so the Steering Committee has decided on “aged brick” on all the upper parts of the building -
a sample of “aged brick” was on display at the exhibition - combined with light-coloured 
wood boarding on some of the lower parts of the building.  The committee feels this is a good
balance between an attractive appearance for the building and its long term maintenance cost.

All the other issues raised at the exhibition are being examined by the Steering Committee. A 
number of good suggestions were made which will be incorporated in the design. For instance, 
Alison Watson’s idea for an outside covered area for pushchairs etc to stop muddy wheels in the 
entrance area is a winner!

In all 19 people volunteered their help in future, either in fundraising or the on-going management 
of the community facilities when they are up and running.  All 19 can expect to hear from us 
soon……..!

The material shown at the exhibition is now available on the Manuden village website.

We will now get on with renewed momentum with Pelham Structures to submit the final planning 
application in the next few months.

From the MC&SC Steering Committee.


